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Welcome
BY AUSTIN JACKSON

Welcome to the April edition of the Wymore Public Library Newsletter! We
are happy that you are reading the newsletter! Thank you to all who
submitted! If you have anything you would like to see put in the newsletter,
we kindly request that you be willing to write up a short article and
provided a photo if you so desire. We are happy to give you credit for your
article and photo. We will put it in the newsletter at no charge to you. If you
have any feedback on the newsletter, you can contact us at (402) 645-3787,
email us at wymoreplibrary@gmail.com, or even stop in at the Library. We
are open from 11:30-6 Monday-Thursday, Friday 11:30-5:30, and Saturday
11:30-2:00. Deadlines for submissions for the May newsletter is Wednesday,
April 24th. With all that being said, we hope you enjoy the newsletter. Happy
reading!



Summer Reading 2024
BY AUSTIN JACKSON
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After a couple of years of being inactive, due to COVID, the officers and advisory board are actively reviving this Wymore
Library support group. Even during these couple of years, FOWL has been supporting programs such as the summer
reading program, being part of the Spooktacular event, and updating the records for a number of cemeteries. We are asking
for your support for these activities by becoming a member of FOWL. The yearly dues are $10 for Individual membership,
$20 for Family membership, and $150 for a Lifetime membership. Yearly  Individual and Family memberships run from
September 1 to August 31.  Your membership dues may be dropped off at the library. Please leave your contact information
in order to keep you informed about programs and activities. 

SUBMITTED BY LOIS MILBURN
Friends of the Wymore Public Library (F.O.W.L)

Are you ready for a summer full of fun and adventure? Join us for the Summer Reading 2024 program and discover new
worlds through books! We have many great things planned for this year! Be sure to keep an eye out on our Facebook and
in the newsletter for more exciting info as we get closer to summer!
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SUBMITTED BY RUBY HARDIN
Wymore Food Pantry Receives over 3,200 Pounds of Goods in Donations

SUBMITTED BY GLENNIS MCCLURE
Trivia Night Thank You

A big shout out to the Diller-Odell schools
for their amazing donations of over 3,200
pounds of food and personal care items.
You are so wonderful for sharing,
delivering, and sorting. Thank you to all
the students, parents, and teachers who
were so instrumental in making this
happen. We appreciate all of it.

Sincerely, 

Ruby Hardin
Coordinator
Wymore Food Pantry
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SUBMITTED BY SALLY BEEKMAN
Roger Allgood Graveside Service
Graveside service for Roger Allgood will be held April 6th, 2024 at 1:00pm at the Blue Springs Cemetery. Visitation to follow
with Connie and family at the Blue Springs Church.

7 members of Wymore Emergency Medical Services attended the Nebraska Emergency Medical Services Association -
NEMSA conference this weekend, which featured educators from all over the country. Wymore EMS Members were able to
obtain over 100 hours combined of Medical, Trauma, Operations, Pediatrics, Cardiac, Airway and DHHS trainings.  Many
vendors were also available to display and educate on equipment and programs available respectively. 
Pictured Left to Right: Safety Training Officer Clark McMurray NREMT, Assistant Rescue Chief Anthony Troxel NREMT,
Secretary-Treasurer Amanda Jarchow NREMT, Rescue Chief Shawna Argo, NREMT, President Jeff Argo, Lewis Carr EMR, and
Max Allen EMT.

SUBMITTED BY SHAWNA ARGO
Wymore EMS Attends NEMSA Conference
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SUBMITTED BY REV.  LORAS GRELL
Basic Instructions Before Leaving Earth
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Way Back When
SUBMITTED BY LOIS MILBURN

Blue Springs Weekly Sentinel, April 1893 - The thermometer registered 90 degrees in the shade Monday (early April) afternoon. That
means growing weather. ****Beatrice Ike, a well known trotting horse in Beatrice, dislocated his hip Sunday in his stall. This seems to be
an unlucky season for trotters so far.****Tramps, a species of human nature that was born tired, seem to abound in this locality at the
present time. One of them was trying to sell shoes the other day which had evidently been stolen from some place. There is no need
of people being out of employment at present in this locality as it is almost impossible to hire workmen.

Weekly Wymorean, April 1894 - Thieves broke into P. T. Thiesen's saloon Wednesday night, by breaking the panels out of a back door.
The cash register was relieved of $3.70 in change and some nickels and pennies lying on the bar were also taken. None of the wet
goods or cigars have been missed and it is probable that none were  taken. Thieving around town is getting a little too frequent for
sound sleep.****A gentleman and lady, strangers in the city and occupation unknown, who had been stopping at the Burlington hotel
for a week or more, suddenly disappeared Wednesday, leaving a board bill unpaid.

Blue Springs Bee, April 1944 - SCHOOL NOTES -- Marjorie Cawood, Marion Gallentine, Ralph Hevelone, Donald Huls, Lura Lamb, George
Leland, Carroll Podendorf, Beverly Rhoten, Jimmie Sterling, Marilyn and Marjorie Zugmier have perfect attendance for the last six
weeks.Phyllis Wilson and Marceline Klee each favored us with a piano solo in Music class last week. The Little Citizen's Club elected
new officers as follows: President: Kay Schiermeyer, vice president, Kenneth Schultz and secretary, Joyce Massie.****An ad for Rice's Red
and White Store stated that they had for sale: hoe handles, rake handles, garden rakes, dandelion rakes, scrub brushes, dust mops, floor
wax, Light bulbs (10 cents and up), lard cans, hay rope, glass cloth, glass-o-net.

Wymore Arbor State, April 1944 - At the regular meeting of the Wymore Commercial club last Thursday evening, it was voted to sponsor
a baby chick program similar to those carried out in many cities the past few years. While definite rules and regulations have not been
worked out as yet, the plan is for the club to give boys and girls a certain number of baby chicks. Of this number, a small percentage
will be returned to the club at a date to be announced this fall. The chicks will be purchased from the Kohlmeyer Hatchery in Wymore.
This plan has gained considerable momentum in recent years and enables youngsters on the farm to have a small flock of chickens of
their very own.****After three weeks of track workout, the complete list of boys to report is Bob Kirchner, Floyd Wilson, Eugene
Swanson, Alvin Keck, Dick Stewart, Bux Brown, Dick Punches, Max Page, Joe Windle, Duane Free, Harry Hall, Ted McPheron, and Jerry
Pangburn. On days that the weather permitted, the trackmen worked out on the school grounds practicing quick starts and fast dashes
as well as endurance trials on longer distances. Other exercises were skipping rope to build leg muscles and numerous  calisthenics
for the development of the rest of the body.

Wymore Arbor State, April 1974 - Band and vocal students at Southern together earned eight superior, nine excellent and three good
ratings last week during District Music Clinic in Crete. Superior (or No. 1) rankings were gained by Mark Johnson, who gained two--for
percussion solo and boys' high voice; the flute quartet; the Swing Choir; the boys' quartet; Mary Jane Dunn, girls' high voice; Rodney
Rock, boys' high voice; and Barb and Debra Bowen, duet. Those who received the excellent rank were Jweff Lobsiger, tuba solo; Larry
Schmidt, alto saxophone solo; Bruce Goies, baritone saxophone solo; clarinet quartet; band; choir; girls' glee; girls' sextyet; and Roger
Petersen, boys' medium voice. The good ratings were received by Debra Marshall, piano solo, and John Warren, saxophone solo.

Wymore Arbor State, April 1999 - At the Milford Track Invite, Dani Adams placed first in the long jump. The 3200 replay team of Jill
Weiner, Jody Workman, Carmen Pralle and Brandi Hardin placed 4th.****The sixth grade Lady Raiders finished their season on March 27.
Members of the team were Madison Bohlmeyer, Brooke Pralle, Felicia Andreesen, Whitney Breunsbach, Megan Wieden, Felicia Rutti,
Aleece Coffendaffer, Autumn Disney, Whitney Wathor, Tatum Kruckenburg, Rachel Yockel, Chris Lauby, Amanda Phipps, Dedra Allen,
Kandra Mick, Jessica Meyer,and Emily Yeck. The team was coached by Fracia Workman and Kalynne Breunsbach.

Wymore Arbor State, April 2013 - Southern seniors honored at the scholastic banquet were Nicole Zvolanek, Ali Meyer, Kaitlyn
Shepardson, Whitney Acton, Taylor Zvolanek, Jacob Creevan, Tyler Shalla, Zachary Creevan, Derrick Vanover, Matteo Mazzanti.
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SUBMITTED BY DIANE VICARS
Senior Wellness Fair
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SUBMITTED BY SHAWNA ARGO
Barneston Pancake Feed
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Barneston Fish Fry
At Barneston Legion

April
26th

4-7pm

Drive thru only

$12 per person
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The Wymore-Southern Alumni Association will hold its 103rd annual banquet on May 25, 2024, at the Wymore Community
Center.  A meal, catered by Ricky’s Café, will follow a social time beginning at 5:30 p.m. The meal will be served at 6:30 p.m.
Wymore’s very own J & M Liquor will be serving adult beverages from 5:30 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. (cash bar)  Tickets are $15 per
person and are to be picked up at the door. NO tickets will be sold at the door. Reservations, along with remittance, must be
received by the secretary by May 23rd and mailed to Lois Milburn,  720 So. 12th, Wymore, NE 68466. The alumni association is
asking for contact information for the classes of 1984, 1989, 1994, 1999, 2004, 2009, 2014, and 2019 to invite them to this year’s
banquet. Former graduates enjoy celebrating the milestone reunions of these classes as well as their own. The Class of 2024
is our guest this year and graduates will be welcomed as members of the Alumni Association. For more information, please
contact Lois Milburn by e-mail at dlmilburn@hotmail.com  or phone 402-645-3528 (leave voice mail)

103rd Alumni Banquet
SUBMITTED BY LOIS MILBURN
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Community Coffee
Here is the monthly schedule for the Community Coffees. The Coffees are from 10:00am-11:00am.

April 5th- Wymore library
April 12th- Arbor State Pharmacy

April 19th- Diane’s Dresses
April 26th- Lauby’s

If anyone would like to host a coffee, please contact Judy Henrichs, at 402-645-3194.

Chapter Chat Book Club

Wymore City Council
Meetings
Here is the monthly schedule for the City Council Meetings. The

meetings start at 7:00pm and run until adjourned.
April 3rd- City Council Chambers
April 17th- City Council Chambers

Agendas are available through the City Office. 
To be put on the agenda, contact the City Office at 402-645-3377. 

Blue Springs City Council
Meetings

Kiwanis Meeting
The Southern Gage Kiwanis Club’s meeting time is the 3rd Tuesday of the month at the Wymore Legion, 6:30 pm. 

Next meeting will be April 16th at 6:30 pm. We welcome anyone interested in becoming a member to join us. 
 If you have any questions, you may contact the President, Glennis McClure.

Here is the monthly schedule for the City Council Meetings. The
meetings start at 7:00pm and run until adjourned.

April 2nd- City Council Chambers
April 16th- City Council Chambers

Agendas are available through the City Office. 
To be put on the agenda, contact the City Office at 402-645-3539. 

Wymore Food Pantry
The Wymore Food Pantry is open the third Monday of each month from 8:30am-10:30am. April 15th is when it is open next. If you

have an emergency, please call 402-520-4000.

Wymore Food Market
The Wymore Food Market is available to families with children ages 1-18 who attend Wymore Southern School District. The Food
Market is open on the third Wednesday of the month at Wymore Methodist Church from 3:30pm-5:30pm. For more info, please

contact Rod Goes.

D&D Club meets on Friday every month except for the first Friday, from 4:30pm to 7:30pm. In April, these dates fall on the 12th,, 19th,
and 26th. Dungeons and Dragons is a tabletop roleplaying game where players form adventuring parties and explore fantasy worlds.

It is free to play and helps to develop creativity and critical thinking, as well as math and social skills. New players are always
welcome! Bring paper and something to write with. Recommended for adults and teens 13+.

D&D Club

The Wymore-Blue Springs Area Fund is having their monthly meeting on April 29th at 7:00pm in Welsh Heritage Center. The meeting
will run until adjourned. Public attendance is welcome and encouraged. To become a member, inquire at the meeting or contact Janice

Cohorst at 402-239-7859.

Wymore-Blue Springs Area Fund Meeting

Chapter Chat is an inclusive book club that welcomes literature enthusiasts over the age of 18. It fosters meaningful connections
through the shared love of reading and discussion. For April, the club has selected "Where the Crawdads Sing," a poignant novel that

intertwines a coming-of-age story with a murder mystery, set against the backdrop of the North Carolina marshlands. This book club not
only encourages lively discussions but also aims to inspire a deeper appreciation for storytelling and literary exploration. Copies are

available for checkout at the library. The next meeting is April 25th in the library at 6pm.
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If you are looking for great tasting coffee, be sure to check them out on Facebook at BlueMoreRoasters or email them at
BlueMoreRoasters@gmail.com.

WPL Newsletter Sponsors
Wymore Public Library would like to thank our sponsors. Our sponsors help keep the newsletter free, and they are also
great places to shop in our community. If you own a business and would like to sponsor the newsletter, please feel free
to contact us by phone at 402-645-3787 or by email at wymoreplibrary@gmail.com. We look forward to hearing from you!
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Sun Mon Fri SatTue ThuWed
1 2 3 4 5 6

7 8 9 10 11 12 13

14 15 16 17 18 19 20

21 22 23 24 25 26 27

28

Wymore City
Council Meeting

(Page 13)

Wymore City
Council Meeting

(Page 13)

Kiwanis Meeting
(Page 13)

Community Coffee
(Page 13)

Blue Springs City
Council Meeting

(Page 13)

Blue Springs City
Council Meeting

(Page 13)

Food Pantry
(Page 13)

Community
Coffee

(Page 13)

29

Community Coffee
(Page 13)

Wymore Food Market
(Page 13)

D&D Club
(Page 13)

Community
Coffee

(Page 13)

D&D Club
(Page 13)

D&D Club
(Page 13)

WBSAF Meeting
(Page 13)

Barneston Fish Fry
(Page 11)

30

Coffee & Rolls
(Page 10)

Senior Wellness Fair
(Page 7)

Barneston
Pancake Feed

(Page 8)

Pork Loin Dinner 
(Page 9)

Chapter Chat
Book Club
(Page 13)


